
Boules Tournament 

 

On Monday the 18th July we had a French themed morning in honour of those killed or bereaved by 

the tragic events in Nice on Bastille Day. After a short liturgy including the hail Mary in French and a 

quite messy crepe making ( and eating) session we moved down to Plymouth Petanque for a boules 

tournament. 

It took a while for the children to get used to the weight of the boules and controlling distance 

thrown was difficult but improved hugely as the morning went on. Eight pairs of children all played 

three games each with the final being a close affair with Jack and Mary facing James and Sway. Jack 

and Mary eventually won 7-5. There was great delight as this was the first time Mary had ever won a 

sports competition in all her time at St Joseph’s. 


